

0.1.AP. 2019

133 Molesworth Street
PO Box 5013
Wellington 6140
New Zealand
+64 4 496 2000

Isaac

fyi-request-9929-e3b2a621@requests.fyi.org.nz

Ref: H201901822

Dear Isaac

Response to your request for official information

Thank you for your request for information under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) on 25 March 2019 for:

"Since 2010:

- 1. How many Physiotherapists failed to renew their Annual Practising Certificates before the 1st April deadline?
- 2. For late renewals, what is the average time between the April 1st deadline and the subsequent renewal?
- 3. How many of those late renewals were investigated by the Physiotherapy Board?"

The Ministry has been unable to locate any information within the scope of your request.

Therefore I have decided to refuse your request under section 18(g)(i) as the information requested is not held by the Ministry and is not connected more closely with the functions of another agency who are subject to the Act.

The information you have requested may be held by the Physiotherapy Board. Contact details for the Physiotherapy Board can be found here: www.physioboard.org.nz/.

You have the right, under section 28 of the Act, to ask the Ombudsman to review my decision to refuse this request.

Yours sincerely

Zoe Royden Acting Manager

Office of the Director General